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SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER

Mrs. Andrews’ Class

Class Expectations and Procedures
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ASSIGNMENT NOTEBOOKS

Communication between home and school is very important in helping your child to be successful.  Students will be keeping an assignment notebook daily to keep track of homework. All homework that needs to be finished will be written in the notebook.  I also have students write in assignments they finish in class, so you know what they have accomplished throughout the school day.  Please look at your child’s notebook every night and sign when the work is completed.  Also, if you have any comments or questions, please write them in the notebook or attach a note to the page.  I will check to see your signature and any notes every morning.  Your child will also receive a reward for bringing his/her notebook back every day signed.  Please take advantage of this wonderful communication tool!!
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HOMEWORK

Students in my classroom will not be given a large amount of homework.  Class time is allowed for assignments.  I work with students in small groups and individually during class time.  Students who work on assignments during class usually do not find themselves with take-home work during the evening.  If your child does not have any homework to do for the evening, I always encourage students to be reading a book.

Any work not finished in school is to be taken home as homework.  If assignments are incomplete, your child will have that late work as homework for the next night and fined (see checkbook section).  If I see that your child is frequently not doing his/her homework, I will give you a call at home so we can set up a time for your child to stay after school to work on late assignments. It is very important for us to communicate with one another on your child’s homework. If your child has no late assignments each week, he/she will be rewarded with Fantastic Fun Friday and other positive rewards.
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[image: image9.wmf]I expect each child to follow not only the entire school rules and expectations but also in the classroom.  On the first day of school, our class worked together to create rules, consequences and rewards for behavior.. I have them posted in the classroom and we have gone over them together.  (see Behavior Pocket Chart Expectations that is attached) I have very high behavioral expectations in class and I will not tolerate any disrespectfulness or teasing in the classroom.  I want students to feel safe and comfortable during the school day.  Those students who follow classroom rules on a daily basis will participate in Fantastic Fun Friday!
MATH
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[image: image11.wmf]In 5th grade, we explore many aspects of mathematics.  We work with concepts ranging from geometry to fractions.  It is expected that your child has memorized or has knowledge of his/her basic math facts in addition, subtraction, multiplication and division.  If your child struggles with basic math facts, please find time at home to practice 10-15 minutes per day until these basics become easier.  By knowing basic math facts, your child will find that ‘math’ class, as a whole will be much easier to understand.
SCIENCE &

SOCIAL STUDIES

This year Mrs. Pfeifer and I will be exchanging classes for science and social studies.  I will be teaching science and Mrs. Pfeifer will be teaching Social Studies.
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[image: image13.wmf]READING/WRITING

Fifth grade Reading is exciting! It’s one of my favorite subjects to teach! Your child will be continuing to learn and use different reading strategies to become a lifelong reader.  Your child will have 20 minutes of reading for homework each night and have a goal to read at least 200 pages per month.  Your child will have a book report project due each month to monitor their reading by reading a complete book each month. I will assign it the first week of the month. It is due by the end of the month. It can be turned in early!

[image: image14.wmf]Writing is also an important part of language arts. Your child will be using their creative minds to write stories, poems, reports, etc using the writing process and focusing on 6-Traits of Writing in a Writer’s Workshop approach. 
HEALTH & GUIDANCE

Your child will have Health & Guidance twice in the 10 day schedule. The topics we will be covering in 5th grade is Family Life Education (Human Growth & Development), Safety and Accident Prevention, Consumer Health, Personal Health, Mental and Social Health, Prevention and Control of Disease, Substance Use and Abuse (DARE), Nutrition, and Community Environmental Health.
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I also call these “Learning Celebrations!” Please help your child study for tests.  I will give at least 3 days or more notice for all tests; this will give your child enough time to study and review the material.  I will review all material covered on tests with the students during class.  We will also play some kind of review game with the tested material. Students will be given opportunities to study with partners or in small groups.

After every test and mostly all quizzes, your child will have a pink test slip attached to their test or quiz. This needs to be signed by you and your child within 2 days after the test/quiz has been passed out. This helps you be aware of your child’s progress throughout each quarter, so you don’t have any “surprises” at report card time.
[image: image17.wmf][image: image18.wmf]SNACK & MILK BREAK
[image: image19.wmf]We have snack and milk break every morning.  Students may bring a small nutritious snack to have with their milk.  Crackers, fruit, veggies, etc are quick and easy to send to school.  Please try to limit chips and high calorie snacks. Candy is not allowed during snack time.  Snack/milk is only 15 minutes long, so please keep the snacks small.  I do allow water bottles in class, as long as they don’t become a problem.
BIRTHDAY TREATS
We still celebrate birthdays in fifth grade!  If your child chooses to, he/she may bring a treat to school on his/her birthday and we will celebrate a “un-birthday” on the date of your choice.

[image: image20.wmf][image: image21.wmf]BOOK ORDERS
Occasionally, your child will bring home a book order.  I will start by sending one every month or so, if interest is high.  Make checks or money orders out directly to the specific book club.  This way, I can send the orders out fast, and your child will receive the books in 1-2 weeks. You can order online too. I sent home a letter explaining this last week. Let me know if you have any questions or problems using the internet ordering.

SCHOOL SUPPLIES
Please check with your child periodically to make sure he/she has ALL school supplies.  I will remind students to write notes in their assignment notebooks if I notice they need something.

CHECKBOOKS
Yes! Your child has a checkbook in class. This checkbook system works great, not only as a learning tool but as a behavior plan as well.  Enclosed in this packet is the checkbook procedure plan. Your child received a checkbook on the second day of school. We went over it thoroughly so they know my expectations and procedures of their checkbooks.  


At the end of each quarter, the class has an auction to spend their hard earned money. I always ask students to bring in items they may not use anymore at home that they think a classmate would like. I do purchase items for the auctions, but the kids seem to enjoy cleaning out their closets, garages, under beds, etc. I DO NOT expect families to buy items for the auction.

OUR TRUCKER BUDDY “BANDIT”
For the past 10 years, my class has been participating in a program called Trucker Buddy International.  It is a program out of Waupaca, WI that sets classrooms up with a truck driver who travels all over the United States and teaches your child about math, geography, history, etc.  
The Bandit (our trucker) writes to students by post cards and letters and they of course write back to him.  He is so thrilled and excited to do it again another year. He is from Manson, Iowa and travels all over the United States.  The kids will get to know him very well throughout the school year!  Hopefully he will be able to come and visit us soon!

HELP BOX
As the days are busy and there are just as many tasks and students to attend to, I try my best to address any challenges or issues that arise in our classroom.  To help us decipher between those, I have a Help Box so students can express those issues and challenges. 

It is a small box placed on or near my desk.  When a student feels frustrated with school or another student, they may write me a note indicating what the trouble is and how I can help them.  I will check the box periodically and deal with those issues appropriately.  This helps to avoid unneeded interruptions throughout the course of the day.  By no means does this put emergencies to the side, but it avoids tattling and minor troubles that can be solved at a later time.  
Friday Folders

Every Friday, your child will take home their Friday Folders. In this folder is important information that is sent from school, such as announcements, important dates to remember, the Barrie Buzz, etc. It also will have graded homework. 

Please make sure you check that folder and have your child bring it back on Monday.

STUDENT OF THE WEEK
During one week of the year, your child will be our class star!  He/she is responsible for decorating the designated bulletin board with items telling us about him/her.  He/she may choose to bring in pictures, draw and or write about himself/herself.  I have some topic ideas to get them started.  The bulletin board will be available for them to decorate on Monday and is kept up all week.  
If your child decides to bring in a pet, I need a few days notice so we can schedule a time for you to bring in that special pet. I’m sure this is the last opportunity before middle school for your child to bring a pet to school!

TEACHER NOTE
I feel that communication between home and school is essential in helping your child to be successful.  If you have a concern that you would like to speak to me about, feel free to call me at school between 7:45 and 4:00 or e-mail me at andrewsh@fortschools.org.  

 Parents and teachers working together create a positive learning experience at home and at school!!!

I am looking forward to a GREAT year with your child!










Mrs. Holly Andrews
